
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 November 21, 2002 

 
 

Mr. Tony Zielinski  
Common Council Administration Manager 
City Clerk's Office 

City Hall, Room 205 
 
 

Dear Mr. Zielinski: 
 
The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolutions for Common 

Council approval:     
 

West Nile Virus Surveillance Grant -- This resolution amends Common 
Council File 020263 relative to the application, acceptance and funding 
of this grant.  Additional funding of $165,595 was received for the 

grant.  Position changes are included as part of this additional funding  
 
2002 Consolidated Contract -- This resolution amends Common Council File 

011558 relative to the application, acceptance and funding of the 2002 
Consolidated Contract.  Additional funding of $195,760 was received for 
this contract adding a Bioterrorism component and additional funding to 

the Immunization Action Plan Grant.  Position changes are also included 
with this funding.   

 
All appropriate paperwork is attached.  Thank you for your consideration.   
 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 

                              Janet Nell 
Administrative Specialist-Sr.  

Attachments 


